
     The military career of the first USAF combat controller Bull 

Benini is recounted in this 50-page, color-packed 60th anniversary 

memorial booklet.  It is filled with stories about The Bull’s pre-WWII 

assignment in the Philippines; his 1942 capture by the Japanese; 

the Bataan Death March and his 3+ years POW imprisonment. It 

continues with his 1945 repatriation from a POW camp, assignment 

to the 82nd Airborne Division; and his 1952 selection by Colonel 

Aaron Banks as an instructor in the first Special Forces Q-Course. 

     The Bull’s story continues in 1953, when he enlists in the USAF 

and becomes the first Combat Controller.   Stories of his Air Force 

career continue up until his retirement in 1970. 

     The Bull Benini Story is followed by a selection of color photos 

captured during the Grand Opening of the Combat Control School 

and Benini Heritage Center & Museum at Pope Field, North 

Carolina on April 18, 2008. 

     Finally, there are pages at the end of the book for collecting 

autographs at the Combat Control Association’s celebration of 

CCT’s 60th birthday bash on 16-19 October 2013.  Order early 

and take your copy to this year’s landmark reunion.  Be there and 

make your book a one-of-a-kind memory. 
 

O R D E R  YO U R  C O P Y  TO DAY  

Send a $15.00 cash, check or money order for one or $25.00 for two, to me at: 

Gene Adcock, 1027 Isle of Palms Path, The Villages, FL 32162 
Shipping fee included to USA addresses, allow 4 weeks for delivery.  

Sorry, no credit cards or PayPal .   
 

Dedicated to the preservation of our warrior heritage! 

This is a CCSHF fund raiser. 

JUST IN TIME FOR THE COMBAT CONTROL  ASSOCIATION’S 2013 REUNION 


